IOWA HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF CONTROL

H. E. ILSLEY - SPIRIT LAKE

FRANK W. DOUMA - OTTUMWA

C. L. ELLIS - NEW PROVIDENCE CENTRAL IRWIN W. EDIE - RUDD

O. C. VARNER - DIAGONAL SOUTHWEST

LYLE T. QUINN EXECUTIVE SECRETARY TELEPHONE 4-4543 DES MOINES, IOWA

Boone, Iowa May 9, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

We are very happy to have your fine letter of May 4th and will be pleased to put you on the program for a couple of basketball sessions.

I think we had better change our stipend to you in that we had suggested giving you \$150.00 plus \$25.00 expense, a total of \$175.00. Let's make it \$200.00 flat and you plan to stay with us for four days.

We have your picture that we used in our program in 1941 and presume that you have aged none in the last three years. Hence, we will go ahead with that picture again. We would appreciate it if you could have the publicity man at the University of Kansas send us some publicity information on yourself and any newspaper mats which are available so that we can use them for publicizing our school in the newspapers.

I will arrange the program under the topics which you suggested and in line with your thoughts expressed in your letter of May 4th.

I want you to know that we appreciate the time which you are taking to be with us. I am sure that we will all have a very fine time.

Yours very truly,

Lyle T. Quinn,

Executive sSecretary

LTQ:EMF

